Subject:

meeting on Tuesday

COMMUNICATION
CW- June 20/17
ITEM- 1)

From: Debbie Schopp

Sent: Sunday, June 18, 2017 10:29 PM

To: Shefman, Alan < Alan. Shefman@vaughan.ca>

Cc: info@beverleyglenra.com; Clerks@vaughan.ca; Traub, Debi < Debi.Traub@vaughan.ca >

Subject: meeting on Tuesday

Hi Alan,

I spoke with Debi last week and she offered a phone call with you. I have yet to hear back from her as to when this call will take place. I would like to discuss the outcome of the meeting with regards to the Sobey's plaza.

However, I have just received a notice regarding a meeting at Vaughan city hall with regards to the condos or town homes being considered for Dufferin and Centre Street.

Could you please tell me why this meeting has been scheduled for 1:00 on a Tuesday when people are working? I believe the Sobey's plaza meeting was in the evening, so why isn't this being scheduled for the evening as well? As a concerned resident, I would really like to attend but I find it rather strange that this has been scheduled when people aren't able to attend. What is the reason? Could it not be scheduled for the evening?

Of course I'm not happy hearing about more condos. We are all "condoed out". I understand your reasoning for building condos because of the rapidway, however, as I've we've all said several times, "these buses are empty". It's bad enough the traffic right now is horrendous. Going into Concord Food Centre is almost impossible. The traffic at Bathurst and Centre streets has become unbearable and dangerous and now the City of Vaughan wants to make things worse by adding more condos? Condos equal more density which equals more traffic on our streets, etc, etc.

Why is it that you "seem" to side with the people in the Spring Farm area, but can't seem to listen to the people on this side? You are our councilor and I was under the impression you are for the people. It doesn't seem to be that way on the west side of Bathurst St. It's as if we are "doomed". I feel that I'm being swallowed up by the big guys, by condos, by traffic. And it doesn't end there because now you want to approve condos at the Promenade as well – more traffic! When is it going to end?

Alan, is it possible to have you listen to the ratepayers and stop this? I can understand putting in luxury townhomes, but condos?

Again, I'm happy to listen to your explanation.

Debbie Schopp